Wisconsin Student Government
Minutes:  October 15, 2016
Nicolet College, Rhinelander

Meeting was called to order at 8:40 am by Chris Morse, WSG President.  Nicolet College welcomed WSG to their college.
Colleges present were Blackhawk, Fox Valley, Gateway, Lakeshore, Madison, Mid-State, Milwaukee Area, Moraine Park, Nicolet, Northcentral, Northeast WI, Southwest and Western.  Absent were Chippewa Valley, Waukesha, and Wisconsin Indianhead.
Minutes from the April 22, 2016 meeting were reviewed.  Gateway made a motion to approve the minutes.  Blackhawk seconded the motion.  All in favor, motion passed.
Chris Morse, President, provided his philosophy for 2016-17 for WSG.  Monique Currie, Policy Advisor for WTCS, provided an overview of the WTCS system and her WTCS report.  Richard Evers, Vice President, presented an overview of WSG structure and funding.  
Chris reviewed the criteria and process for the election of the AFO and Parliamentarian to be held after the break.
Governors provided a 2-minute update regarding what was happening at their colleges.  Jan Logan presented the AFO/Resource Director and Budget Status reports for WSG.  WSG funds as of October 6 are $10,602.89 in the checking account and $14,917.23 in the savings account.  Fifteen colleges have renewed their membership in WSG for 2016-17.  The remaining college to renew membership is Madison Area, which has indicated that they plan to renew.  Membership renewal revenues will be down slightly from projections due to somewhat lower FTE’s in 2015-16.  She stressed that it is important that registrations for the 2017 Legislative Seminar are at the same level as in 2016 in order to provide sufficient revenues for operational expenses in 2016-17.  She encouraged everyone to promote attendance and recruit attendees for the Legislative Seminar.
Elections for AFO and Parliamentarian took place.  Carly Moulton, Lakeshore, was elected Parliamentarian.  Timothy Homuth, Moraine Park, was elected AFO.
Chris Morse proposed that colleges discuss fundraising for one cause with funds being donated to that non-profit at the February Legislative Seminar.  Each college would have the discretion to choose the type of fundraising event conducted.  Discussion was entertained.   Jan Logan indicated that she checked with the WSG accountant and that WSG could not conduct fundraising as a 501(c)(6).  Therefore, the colleges would need to conduct the fundraising.  Gateway motioned to table this item until the November 11 meeting providing each college to go back and explore this initiative.  Seconded by Mid-State.  All in favor. 
Jan Logan reviewed the 2016-17 committee assignments for the February, 2017 Legislative Seminar and provided a brief overview of the seminar.  More details to be provided at the November 11 meeting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Colleges were asked to brainstorm “what they would like to see WSG accomplish in 2016-17 or what they would like to gain from being a part of WSG in 2016-17”.  Input was collected and will be compiled and presented for discussion of “next steps” at the November 11 meeting.
Blackhawk motioned to adjourn at 12:15 pm.  Gateway seconded.  Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Jan Logan, WSG Resource Director
